
WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS CORP.

MINUTES OF 5/14/09 MEETING

A joint meeting of the Board of Trustees was held at Beverly Mason’s home. Present were: Beverly Mason, Nancy Drach, Bob Pustell, Doug MacIver, Don Medar, Tom Gill, Barbara Clifford, Gary Cole, Bill Clegg and Glenn Mori. Guests present were: Glenn Mason.

WVAC Portion of Meeting

The minutes of the 4/16/09 Board meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported accounts receivable of $1,172 from three past due accounts. Bank balances are: Checking: $621, Savings: $32,903 and a CD with a balance of $55,572. The report was accepted as presented.

Runway Committee: Gary Cole submitted preliminary estimates for three variations of the proposed runway renovation project, to be done in halves over two years. Each of three contractors gave estimates for the way they would provide 1,000 yards of loam, delivered and spread. Runway high spots would get only a thin skim coat of loam, low spots would be brought up to about 50 percent of the depth of current low spots and localized drainage issues would be addressed. The intent would be to smooth things out some and eliminate the “bounciness” of the runway, but not to make it golf course smooth or level. Following the loaming work, the surface would be hydro seeded and that part of the runway would remain closed long enough for the new grass to establish itself strongly. The new grass would be partially what comes up from the seeding and partially what grows up through the new loam from the old turf below the new loam. Estimates for this work ranged from about $30,000 up to $42,000 per runway half. Gary is confident that the total project cost would be well below $75,000 which means it could be funded entirely from savings. Irrigation would be on an as needed basis with a tank/spray truck and would cost about $400 per watering event. The area to be renovated would start ten feet towards the runway center from the runway lights and go across the runway to ten feet from the other runway lights, and go the length of the runway. The proposed plan is to do one half of the runway this year, starting about August, and do the second half next year in the late summer into fall. The Board discussed the proposal and agreed no Board action was needed at this time other than to provide notification to the membership that this proposal would be discussed and voted upon at the annual meeting. Wording for that notification was discussed and approved.

Board discussion of the proposal touched on several areas. Runway homes would need to find other places for their aircraft for the time their half of the runway was closed for renovation, or not fly for that time. This time could be almost a year. Taxiway access to the runway should be available for the duration of the project. The need or lack of need for this work was discussed. The condition of the runway turf was discussed and consideration was given to the fact that as this becomes an even more active aviation facility the turf will be seeing more wear and tear. The runway would not be plowed on the side that got reconditioned in the preceding fall. The need for irrigation could be not much or it could be huge, depending on the weather for that particular year. An irrigation system would be desirable but is not realistically obtainable at this time. Should night operations be allowed or prohibited for the time that the “real” runway is only half as wide as normal and is NOT centered between the runway lights? What other safety or operational considerations might there be?

Annual Meeting: The annual meeting will be held June 6th at the Robert’s hangar. Arrangements have been made for food and portable toilets. The Board reviewed and discussed the proposed agenda for the annual meeting and made minor changes to the draft version and then approved it. The Board reviewed and discussed the proposed budget and approved it for presentation at the annual meeting. Bob Pustell said he was willing to serve another term if elected, the other Board members whose terms are expiring will be checked with by Bev. The agenda, proposed budget and supporting information will be sent out to the membership.

Public Input: Nobody approached the Board to provide input under this agenda item.

Other Business: President Mason has been approached by realtors for confirmation of the status of Lot 89 (the Tabak property) as far as runway/taxiway access is concerned. This lot (which is located on the south end of the runway and next to a taxiway) does not pay taxiway assessments but does pay runway assessments. The Board agreed that this lot can access the runway from its property line to the north which abuts the runway. The Board further agreed that this lot should not access the taxiway that extends south from the runway along the western edge of  the lot. President Mason will relay this information to the interested parties.

Aviation portion of  meeting adjourned.

WVPO Corp. Portion of Meeting

The minutes of the 4/16/09 Board meeting were reviewed. Barbara Clifford pointed out a typo in the minutes. Accounts Receivable was incorrectly presented as $2,000 and it should be $2,400. It was agreed that a correction could be included in the minutes for this meeting. With that one correction, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as presented and corrected.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported $2500 in accounts receivables. $111 of that is legal fees and the balance is five outstanding assessments. Checking balance is $281 and Savings is $28,765. Approximately $1,400 of the money in Savings is owed to WVAC for items paid in on one check but the transfer has not yet been accomplished. The report was approved as presented.

Public Input: Nobody approached the Board to provide input under this agenda item.

Road Committee: Nancy Drach reported that a generous estimate to prepare our dirt roads for paving and then to have the actual paving done would be $300,000. This was based on getting a preparation estimate from Glenn Mason and paving numbers from a known expensive paving contractor. In all likelihood, when competitive bids are taken the final number would be lower. The Committee did not feel it was worth the effort of getting competitive bids unless the Association approved doing the work. Interest rate for a loan was assumed to be seven percent, another number which will most likely come in lower. Glenn Mason also provided an estimate of the reduction in annual road maintenance cost  if there were no dirt roads to maintain. With these numbers the worst case cost is about $175 per assessment for twenty years to pave all Windsock’s roads. The real world number should come in lower, but will not be known for sure until and if the plan is formally put together.

The Board discussed the proposal and agreed that no Board action was required other than to inform the membership of the proposal so that it can be presented and discussed at the Annual Meeting. A proposed statement to be included with the Annual Meeting announcement was discussed and approved.

Uncompleted Homes: The Board deferred this item to a future meeting.

Annual Meeting: The Annual Meeting will be held June 6th at the Robert’s hangar. Food and portable toilets have been arranged for. The proposed agenda and budget were reviewed and approved by the Board and will be sent to the membership.

Other Business: There was no other business to bring before the Board.

The WVPO Corp. portion of the meeting adjourned.

NEXT MEETING THURSDAY JUNE 18TH 6:30 PM At Bob Pustell’s Home

